



**Friends of School meeting
Committee Meeting
13/09/2021
Meeting held at the Royal Oak & Zoom.**

Present:

Natalie D
Marie C Dione A
Kate O'K Bill B
Leanne B

Apologies:

Sarah M
Clare P
Fran P

Agenda Item	Details	Action for
1.	<u>Minutes of last meeting on 07/06/2021</u> Minutes circulated & approved	
2.	<u>Matters arising from last meeting</u> None noted	
3.	<u>Bank balance update</u> Currently £4686.37 in the account. FOS has received a grant of £750.00 from Arnold Clark. Still waiting to hear about the grant from Hall and Woodhouse which will be £1000.00, fingers crossed! The raffle was a massive success raising £1400.00 well done all involved! £130 from the village fete, thank you to those that gave their time to help with this. £35 raised from a car boot sale that Marie & Kate did, thank you for giving up your lay ins on a Sunday morning.	
4.	<u>Fundraising Ideas</u> <u>Jumble trail</u> Dione suggested a jumble trail a while ago and now seems to be a good time to go ahead with that, posters are already up (thanks Marie), flyers will be posted to all houses in the village to spread the word. Charging £5 for a table and to be featured on the map, £1 to purchase a map. It was discussed whether we could come	

	<p>up with an idea for the kids to collect something on the way round to encourage a visit to all participants! Discussion to be continued.</p> <p><u>Halloween disco</u></p> <p>Another Halloween disco was agreed to be arranged for this year, Saturday 30th October at the Village hall. Suggested to keep it for 13 years and under. To be organised with all that can help. Possible contact people for donations, Justin Miller maybe for some pumpkins?</p> <p><u>Christmas fundraising</u></p> <p>Kate to look in to Christmas cards and whether we can also purchase any other items with the artwork. Suggested art work to be sent home again as the quality of the pictures seems better and less rushed.</p> <p>Christmas play (if going ahead) to be filmed and a pay to download or DVD option.</p> <p><u>Christmas activities</u></p> <p>Dione suggested having a present sale in school, the idea being the children are given £2 per present and they come and pick a gift from a table and wrap it up for their chosen participant. Hopefully Mum, Dad, Nan or Grandad will end up with something they like. It's the thought that counts!</p> <p>Hopeful that the Christmas FOS lunch will go ahead, need to confirm date potentially 16/12/21, MC to discuss with Mrs Staddon.</p> <p>Father Christmas needed and books purchased as before as gifts for the children. Please ask around!</p>	
5.	<p><u>AOB</u></p> <p>Mrs Staddon has been searching for quotes to replace the playground tarmac, hoping this will be covered by grants.</p> <p>Mrs Cheeseman has asked if FOS are going to help clean up and discuss things required for outside play area. MC to discuss.</p>	

	<p>Miss Wittman unfortunately was on her own for the clean up of the wildlife area, unfortunately this was a bank holiday weekend and it has been suggested to put forward a new date soon to try and help out. MC to discuss.</p> <p>We still need a shed, currently the one we have is 12 x 14, the one we were hoping to be donated has fallen through so can all keep a look out for an alternative.</p>	ND
10.	<p>DATE OF NEXT MEETING</p> <p>08.11.21, 8pm @ the Royal oak or zoom if you prefer.</p> <p>Separate Halloween meeting organised for 04.10.21 8pm at the pub for those that can attend.</p>	